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Summer is upon us! 
We are excited to update with all of our camp projects
that have been accomplished, along with future
projects in the works.
It’s been a busy few months in the maintenance shop.
Since our last letter we started and finished doing a
full remodel on The Den (one of our meeting rooms for
small groups). The Den hadn’t been updated in a
number of years, and was becoming a last resort
meeting place. But we removed the fireplace,
replaced the lights and ceiling tile, added custom
paneling (that we milled ourselves), added a couple
storage areas, and new paint. It turned out wonderful
and you should definitely take a look next time you are
at camp. In addition to that, I was blessed to be able
to join a mission team from my church to Guatemala.
It was an amazing experience , we met a lot of people,
and accomplished a lot of good work. I won't be able
to write details in this newsletter, but feel free to ask
me about my experiences there. One thing I will
mention though, is on that trip I was able to find the
mission project for summer camp. Every year camp
will find a mission project or need, and ask the kids
give towards it. This year it is Life of Hope School in
Guatemala. It is a Christian school for very poor and
troubled kids and they operate on a very limited
budget. I met the administrator of the school
personally, and a lot of the kids there as well, and am
now blessed to share their story with the kids at camp
each week. 
Over the course of the summer, we are looking
forward to having a total of six couples volunteering,
as well as a team from Julie's parents church (North
Carolina) working with us in July. We are hoping and
praying to be able to finally build the New Cabin, but
we are waiting on the Lord to provide our final permit.
Either way we will be getting a lot of work
accomplished in the next few months - and it will be a
very exciting time at camp!
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Family Life
Summer is in full swing, and this brings a lot of busy-
ness to our family! The boys are getting older, and
require constant supervision - because, well, they are
indeed BOYS! We try to be present at camp as much
as we can, and we love meeting up with friends as well
as being extremely involved in our church. Julie is
excited for an opportunity this coming month to play
the piano for a service, and we are both enjoying
being heavily involved in our Gospel Community
group (small group). Julie is also extremely busy in her
position at the camp in the Accounts Payable
department. 
We also enjoyed a wonderful visit from Julie’s brother
and cousins from North Carolina! It was so fun to show
them around camp and the area we live. 

One thing we are needing to be vulnerable about is
our financial support. God has truly blessed us so far,
but unfortunately expenses have increased greatly for
our family. Since moving to Wisconsin, we now have
the expenses of the upkeep of a house, and two
additional children. We want to be extremely clear on
how GRATEFUL we are for those who have faithfully
supported us financially since making the move to
Wisconsin and becoming part of Lake Lundgren Bible
Camp ministry! God has truly been so good to us, and
words cannot even express our gratitude. 
So far this year, we have raised 30% of our yearly goal,
and we are halfway through the year. We are humbly
asking if current supporters might be willing to
consider increasing support by 10%, and we also ask
that those who have been following our ministry
prayerfully consider supporting us. 
Even an amount as little of $10 a month can add up so
much for us! 
We appreciate so much your consideration, and as
ALWAYS we are so grateful for your prayers as we
continue in this wonderful ministry!
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